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Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Cunningham:

As stated in our previous letter, we are now submitting comments received
from Canyonlands Natiozmal Park's review of the envircnmental raport and
related documents for the Shootering Canyon Uranium Project, Garfield
County, Utah.

1. Section 2.7 - Meteorology and Air Quality: We are concerned that
operation of the plant may contribute to visibility deterioration at
Canyonlands Natiomal Park during winter stagzont air conditions which
can persist for extended periods of tim-. The hcotering Project alone
would probably contribute little to this problem, le are concarned
about the cumulative effect of adding new sources of pollutants to those
already existing. Loss of wisibility and brosm, yellow and purple haze
coloraticn have zlready been observed from the park during winter air
stagnation periods. This visibility reducticn has been observed fron
the southwest in the vicinity of the Heary lsvatains nerth aloag the
San Rafasel Reef to the Bool: Cliffs. Class I air m <t not be adversely
affected.

our review of the environmental report for the Vhite llesa Uranium 2rojeet
earlier, wve wondar 1if it 18 adviszable to continus the proliferation of
tailings piles in the Four-Corners Regiom in lizht of the following
facts:

A. There are active mills and tailings operaticns at the followian
locations: 1) tlas ifinerals in Moab, Utah: 2) Rio Algom in LaSal,
Utah; 3) UCC (Union Carbide) in Uravan, Colorado.

3. Abandoned taillings pilec are located at Memican Hat, Utah; llaturita,

Colorado; S /iisp
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2. Secticn 10.0 - Altermatives to the Proposed Action: Again, as with
s
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C. Congress is considering & b1ill for cleacing up uranium tailings
that will cost millicns of dc._.lara.

D. The Administration's Interagency Review Group (IRC) is developing
recormendations for nuclear waste disposal including tailings.

E. The Senate has approved legislation for studies of radiation hazards
to be conducted by your Agency and the Envirocmental Protection Agency.

There are now two new proposed projects--Shootering Canyon and White
Mesa=--both in southeast Utah. It would seem that the Federal Govern-
ment has scme responsibility in coordinating use of mills and/or tailings
ponds already existing rather than allowing the creation of additional
problems by the development of more tailings sites. All of the existing
sites, active and inactive, should be ccnsidered as alternatives.

At the very least, comnsideration should be given to consolidating all
new approved projects at one site or at the most two or three sites

- in southeast Ucah.

Sincerely yours,

JGD) JAAES B. THOMPOON

Glen T. Eean
Regicnal Director
Rocky Mountaia Rezion
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